
Chase park 

HERALD 
News of Interest 

 
Pantry Item:  Sugar 
 

Baby News:  Congratulations to Cody and Kirsten    
Gothart on the birth of Alina, Sunday, June 25, at 9:04 
a.m.  6 lbs., 9 oz., 19 inches. 
 

Barnabas Project Meetings (4:30 and 6:15 p.m.) 
Sunday, July 9, members A—M 
Sunday, July 23, members N—Z  
 

Sick/Prayer List:  Pam MacLean, Sheila Landman, Eddie 
Albright, Jim MacLean, Richard Lawson, Scott Sanders 
(Paul King’s nephew), Amos Soli (Cowden’s friend’s son), Joe 
Nichols, Raymond Tanner, Chris Engels, Bruce Champion 
(Don’s brother), Herb Gooch (Kristi Harmon’s dad), Jake 
Wilhoite (Jerry’s cousin), Dorothy Johnson, Glen and Donell 
Parker, Elbert Peters, Christine Lones, Alma Vanderlinden, 
Saundra Hill, Jean “Mimi” Evans, Gavin Hershine 
 

Encompass Rehab:  Randy Davidson, room 207 
 

Huntsville Hospital:  Darlene Millson, room 591 
 

Regency Healthcare/Rehab:  Dave Clark, room 219 
 

At home:  Stefanie Benson, Rick Davidson, Debbie 
Phillips 

Today and Upcoming 
 Regency Services 
Retirement Village Sunroom:  12:45—1:15 p.m. 
Healthcare & Rehab Dining Room:  1:30—2:00 p.m. 
Speaker:          Gregg Crabtree 
Song Leader:  Gregg Crabtree 
 

Willing Hands Ladies’ Ministry 
Monday, July 3, 6:00 p.m., dining room 
 

TALENTS/Visitation Team(s) 
Team #1 led by Michael and Caleb Sims will not meet  
Monday, July 3.  Assignments will be emailed. 

 
 
Church Offices Closed 
Tuesday, July 4, in observance of the          
Independence Day Holiday. 
 

 
Super Seniors 
Wednesday, July 5, 10:00 a.m., in the dining room. 
 

Summer Series Continues 
Wednesday, July 5, 6:30 p.m..  Speaker:  Jeff Miller.  
Topic:  “Does the Fossil Record Support Creation?” 
 

Chase Park Widows & Widowers 
BBQ picnic, Saturday, July 15, 1:00—3:00 p.m., dining 
room.  Sign-up sheet in foyer. 
 

Open Home Ministry Meeting 
Saturday, July 15, 5:00 p.m., at the Cowden’s.  Members 
let them know if you plan to attend. 
 

Ladies’ Night Out 
Tuesday, July 18, 5:30 p.m. at Sheila Emperley’s house.  
Craft Night & Ice Cream Social.  $10 donation for craft 
supplies.  Sign-up sheet in foyer for ice cream social 
supplies. 

Thank you 

Children’s Ministry & CPYG 
 

Maywood Christian Camp—July 23-29 
 
 

Children’s Ministry: 
 Popsicle Party—Wednesday, 
 July 12 and 26, after service.  All are welcome! 
 Refer to GroupMe for events. 
 
Chase Park Youth Group: 

Horizons @ FHU—July 2-7 
Refer to GroupMe for events. 

“Dear Chase Park family:  
I am writing to express our deep gratitude to all of you, for all the 
love and support that you have shared with me and my son, Timothy, 
over the past 11 months.  
 

We truly appreciate all those who were helping with transportation, 
communication, clothes, food, money, housing and even            
entertainment.  Special thank you goes to the Denney family who 
have been taking care of us for 11 long months, who basically    
sacrificed part of their lives to help and support us.  
 

It's been both a very fruitful and amazing year for me and my son on 
the one hand, and an extremely hard and stressful one on the other. 
To be separated as a family is not easy to say the least.  But, with a 
full-scale war going on in Ukraine with no end in sight, Slava and I 
made the decision for us to come here to provide a safe and peaceful 
environment for our son, though separation really hurts.  I'm so 
grateful that I, and especially Timothy, have met so many good 
Christians and that we have had many opportunities to fellowship 
with so many of you.  This was very encouraging and will stay with 
us for many years to come.  I believe Timothy has had an invaluable 
experience here at Chase Park which made a huge difference in his 
life!  
 

However, the time has come for us to move.  Since the job I found 
here in Huntsville as a special education aide cannot cover our   
housing and car expenses, we had to make another very hard     
decision -- to move to Texas, where a Christian couple has offered us 
help with housing and securing a better job.  
 

Thank you, our Chase Park family!  You will always be in our 
hearts!  We will always remember you for your support and       
kindness!  In Christian love,”  

Sveta and Timothy Savkovsky 



Services 
 

Sunday 
 

Worship .................. 9:00 a.m. 

Bible Class ........... 10:15 a.m. 

Worship .................. 5:00 p.m. 
 

 
Wednesday 

 

Super Seniors ....... 10:00 a.m. 

Bible Class ............. 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

Website: 
cpcofc.org 

 
Statistics 

 

Sunday, June 25, 2023 
 

 AM Worship ................... 325 

 Month Average  .............. 353 

 Bible Class ..................... NC 

 PM Worship ................... 165 

 Regency Worship ............... NC 

 Offering .............. $17,580.00 

 Budget ..................... $21,000 

 Average ‘23 ............. $21,497 

 Over Budget for year ... +$12,920 

 Special Contributions/Donations: 

……………………………$0.00 
 

Mid-week, June 28, 2023 

 Devotional……………...167 

Chase Park 
Church of Christ 

 
Ministers 

 

Rusty Hills ................... Pulpit 
 

Pat Cowden ........ Evangelism 
 

Will Tucker ................. Youth 
 
 

Elders 
 

Curtis Hill 
 

Sam Kachelman 
 

Dennis Lawson 
 

Barry Todd 
 

 

 

Worship 
Participants 

 

Sunday, July 9, 2023 
 
 

A.M.: 

F Prayer……….Greg Emerson 

LS Prayer….……..Barry Todd 

Reading……..Ben Blankenship 

C Prayer…………Jamie Clark 

 

P.M.: 
 

F Prayer……………..Tim Row 

Reading……………Joel Heady 

C Prayer…………Zeke Burton 

 

 
 

Two Down, One To Go 
 

For the past two weeks we have been on the road serving and growing in God’s Word.  Two 
weeks ago our teens and chaperones traveled down to Montgomery and worked with the Dalriada 
Church of Christ on a service trip.  Our teens helped clean, sort, pack and load items that will be sent to 
Ukraine to help those who are in need.  John Kachelman, Sam’s brother, is an elder at the Dalraida   
congregation and works with Ukraine Missions.  It was a great trip and our teens worked well together. 
I’m thankful for such a wonderful group of teens willing to work and complete whatever task is given to 
them.  
 
                Last week, we took 50 people from Chase Park to Rocket City Youth Camp at Ney-A-Ti in 
Guntersville.  We had a tremendous camp week as we joined several of our sister congregations for a 
week centered upon the theme of Transformed.  Throughout the week, we discussed how we need to 
transform our attitude, priorities, identity and culture.  Our kids were once again well behaved and had a 
wonderful week at Bible camp.  Many memories and friendships were made.  
 
                This week about 25 teens and parents will travel to Freed-Hardeman for a week at Horizons. 
Horizons is an excellent week filled with Bible classes, worship, fun activities, group discussions,   
singing, and more!  It is a great week to meet new Christians and to catch up with old friends.  Our 
theme this year is Still.  We ask that you pray for our students, chaperones and for safe travels. We 
thank you for your encouragement, support and willingness to allow us to grow in God’s word with 
these wonderful events!  
 

Will Tucker 


